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Remember to  
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVDs 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for everyone

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-984-6149

February
Program

Dawn Heese 

February 9th
Guild Meeting

  9:00 am - Services
10:00 am - General
                  Business Meeting 

at Coker United Methodist 
Church, 231 East North 
Loop Road, San Antonio, TX 
78216 

Door Prize 
Winners 
~ Mary 

McCarthy 
& Carol 

Medeiros

WELCOME! 
New Members:  Kristy Walker; Edmund Martinez, Celeste Lira; Shawn 

Loup; & Lynda Cicello.

It seems the “yard sale” was quite a success. The guild collected $93 and 
cleared space in our storage unit. How long that stays clear remains to be seen 
but our fabric czarina, DeaJae Shore, intends it be a long, long, long time. 
Most of the sellers were quite pleased with the results. I know I was very 
happy not to bring home those books, rulers, and patterns I cleared out. We 
should do this again next year, don’t you think?

The call for volunteers to fill vacancies within the guild is showing success. 
Jen Eskridge has accepted one of the most pressing positions standing empty 
for over a year, Show co-chair. Yay! She will be shadowing Janet Miller 
so that she can oversee the 2021 show. Mary Ann Smith now has Rebecca 
Zoellich to help out with the magazine sales. Those boxes of magazines are 
very heavy and not easy to lug around. Bright Hopes now has Linda Nash 
as chair. Linda is new to the guild but quite ready for the task. She will be 
giving us guidelines for donation quilts and updates on where they are being 
delivered. Oralia Aves will be stepping in as Community Education chair, a 
position held by the late Kitty Janiga for several years. Oralia will be asking 
us to help her at times, so please consider giving her your name to have handy. 
Thelma Barbosa and Rebecca Solis volunteered to be at the sign in table. They 
will present happy faces to members and visitors alike. There is still a need for 
someone with basic computer skills to take charge of the attendance books. 
Can you do it? Sandra Lowell will be glad to show you what‘s needed.

Until we meet again - - - Mary
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NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 

Guild meeting.  E-mail:
 quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad		  $60.00        $660
1/2 page ad			  $30.00        $330

(horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)

1/4 page ad			  $15.00        $165
Business card (2 x 3.5)	 $10.00        $110

All guild members may advertise in the
newslettter one free business card size each year. 

Must be quilt related.

PROGRAMS

February.  Dawn Heese, linenclosetdesign.com, will 
be our featured speaker.  Friday class will be wool 
applique 20 in. block.  The class is currently full, if 
you want to be added to the waiting list please email 
or call.  There are usually 1-2 cancellations so your 
chances are good to get in the class.  Learn several 
stitches and wool applique techniques.  Cost $35.00 
plus kit fee (Fabric, wool, floss and needles to make 
a 20 in. block) $23.00 for a total of $58.00.  You can 
do your own wool if you wish. Class is from 9 am to 
4 pm.
Saturday class is scalloped edge quilts.  Start with 
your own quilted 24 x 24 in. project or a 24 in. square 
of prequilted fabric from a discount store.  Use the EZ 
scallop tool by Darlene Zimmerman.  Will need your 
machine.  Cost $25.00 .
PIPPS #7.  Please bring your COMPLETED (binding 
sewn down) project to show during Bring and Bragg. 
 March.  Long Arm Quilting.  The In’s and Out’s, Do’s 
and Don’ts.
April.  Karen Eckmeier, www.quilted-lizard.com, 
will be coming to our Guild.  Friday class, Collage 
Workshop, “Happy Villages”.  No seams to match 
or piece.  Free form cutting.  16 ½ in. block.  Sewing 
machine optional.  Cost $35.00.  Lecture:  Oops! 
My Edges Are Showing. Afternoon class, Large 
Logs.  Start with the traditional log cabin block, use 
topstitch curves and little triangles to give it a new 
twist.  Wall hanging or table runner.  Cost $25.00.  
These classes are part of the Eleanor Wright Grant so 
you will be refunded most of your class payment if 
you show up for the class.
May.  Friday Guild member, Dea Jae Shore, will be 
teaching a machine quilting class using ruler foot and 
templates.  Class size will be limited to 15 students.  
You will need your machine and ruler foot.  Cost 
$35.00.  This class is part of the Ethel Howey Grant so 
your payment will be refunded if you show up.
Saturday is Guild Work Day.  After the business 
meeting we will get our machines out and help, 
various Guild committees get projects done.  Lunch 
will be provided.
If you want to sign up for a class and cannot make 
the meeting, contact Janet Miller, 3rd VP for 
Programs, 210 492-7684 or jjmiller@satx.rr.com.

Needed: A Few Good Ladies or Gentlemen

     How would you like to take a free class every time 
an out of town teacher comes to the Guild?  All you 
need to do is host the teacher, usually from Thursday 
to Sunday.
     The host picks up the teacher at the airport so 
you need a vehicle that will hold 2-3 large suitcases.  
You will need to be able to lift the suitcases into 
your vehicle.  You will have contacted the teacher 
ahead of time so you’ll know if she/he wants to 
go sightseeing or shopping, or just have an early 
supper. Depending on the teacher’s dietary needs 
or preferences, the host may take them to dinner 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday. You will also have to 
provide lunch on Friday and Saturday. 
      The host will be reimbursed for mileage and cost 
of all meals after receipts are given to the 3rd VP for 
Programs.  The Guild will not cover the cost of any 
alcoholic beverages.

Upcoming Teachers

	 February teacher will be Dawn Heese, www.
linenclosetdesign.com.  Dawn started quilting 
in 1999 and published six books since 2008.  
Needleturn applique, wool applique and hand 
quilting are her areas of interest.
	 In April, Karen Eckmeier will be coming to the 
Guild.  In 1996, Karen started working with art quilts 
and opened her business, The Quilted Lizard, in 
2002.  She has published several books, published in 
quilting magazines and had award-winning quilts the 
last seven years in Houston.
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2.19  Pieces of the Past, 104:  London Foundling Hospital Tokens, by Ellen Hernandez 

 
The largest collection of 18th Century common life fabrics 
comes from an unusual source – The London Foundling 
Hospital of 1741.  After seventeen years of campaigning the 
children’s home was established in 1739 by seaman Captain 
Thomas Coram, composer George Handel, and artist William 
Hogarth, with a Royal Charter from King George II. At the 

time, the United Kingdom had only one place for legitimate foundlings (abandoned children) and orphans, 
unlike Europe where many Catholic institutions had long been established.  Life in the early 1700s was a 
struggle due to widespread poverty, disease, and pollution.  Every year about one thousand babies were 
abandoned in London alone.  There was no place for illegitimate children except the workhouse where 
mortality was over 90 per cent.  Coram was determined to make a difference to provide care and education to 
the most vulnerable, especially girls.  To raise funds for the home, Handel held benefit concerts of his Messiah, 
and Hogarth gathered artists to donate works for gallery displays.   
 

Over 16,000 babies were accepted between 1741 and 1760.  They were 
renamed with no record of their mothers.  In case a mother might return 
to claim her child, they were required to leave a ‘token’, a small object 
such as buttons, lace, or a piece of fabric to be attached to registration 
forms.  Fabric was often cut from the baby’s or mother’s clothing.  Half of 
the ‘token’ was attached to the form and the other half given to the 
mother to use in future for identification.  By 1790 over 18,000 tokens 
were filed, after which written receipts were given. Only 152 children 

were ever reclaimed.  This patchwork of printed and woven fabric with embroidery was cut in half, and nine 
years later in 1775 Sara Bender used her half patchwork to reclaim her son, Benjamin. 

 

 
Surprisingly 5,000 textile samples from this 18th Century period have survived.  Because most of the mothers 
were poor the fabric samples are representative of what was available to their class.  Their dress was an 
inexpensive version of fashionable clothing.  Fabrics include those almost unknown today – camblet, fustian, 
susy, cherryderry, and calamanco.  There are ribbons, embroidery, and baby clothes, all providing a most 
unique insight into the daily life of over 270 years ago.   
 
What became of the children?  Sadly, almost two thirds from the early years died from infections and 
epidemics.  Babies were sent to country homes where they were fostered by wet nurses until age four.  Girls 
surviving to their mid-teens were apprenticed as servants and boys were sent as laborers or to the Army.  
 
The Hospital Home operated until 1954.  Over 25,000 children had resided there.  In 2004 the 1930s building 
built on the original site was turned into the Foundling Museum.  Collections include 18th Century art by 
Hogarth and others, and an archive of Handel’s work.  Museum proceeds support Coram, a children’s charity.   
 
For more information, see ‘Threads of Feeling:  The London Foundling Hospital’s Textile Tokens, 1740-1770’ by 
John Styles. 
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has new owners, and the same QUALITY BATTING 
made in Texas!       

 

WHOLESALE & RETAIL 
 

Owners Sherry and David Mark  
believe strongly in offering our customers: 

 

• Superb customer service 
• Fair and competitive pricing 
• Quality products 
• Personal relationships 

 

American Fiber Products and its parent company,  
Loft Supply, are operated from 

The Woodlands, Texas 
 
 

  email:  Sherry@LoftSupply.com 
phone: 832.675.1143 

 
AmericanQuiltBatting.com LoftSupply.com 
 

Calico Rosebud 
~

 Beatrix Shell
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GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 8, 2019

President Mary McCarthy called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  The meeting was held at Igo Library, 
Conference Room B.  In attendance were Mary McCarthy, Dea Jae Shore, Janice Schwab, Karen Nanos, 
Elaine Staller, Ina Ramirez, Janet Miller, and Gail Clover.
President – Mary McCarthy
1.	 Mini Retreat: the board reviewed the running of mini retreats and recommended that a form be cre-
ated by the Treasurer for the event organizer outlining projected revenue and expenditures.  It also recom-
mended that an accounting report be sent to the board no later than a month after said event.
2.	 The Coker gym is being used on Fridays therefore the Friday workshops for February, April and May, 
will be held in the Wesley Hall which is behind the gym. The rental fee is $150 per day not including set up 
fee.
3.	 End of the year reports were received by the President.
President Pro-Tem – Dea Jae Shore
1.	 Dea Jae Shore, Janet Miller, Janice Frankenberger sorted bags of fabric located in the storage unit.  
Fabrics as well as backing and batting are available to quilting bees who are making projects for 
the guild.
Secretary – Janice Schwab
1.	 Received approval to use an audio recorder at the board and general meetings.
Treasurer – Karen Nanos
1.	 Name tags have been ordered
2.	 Account balance is $63,957.09 at the end of December. 
3.	 Received a $1500 credit from insurance which had overcharged the guild.
1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller
      Submitted Q4 report.
2nd VP for Information – Ina Ramirez
1.	 Recommendation that the dates and location of the 2019 Guild Quilt Show be included in the 
monthly on-line newsletter.
3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller
1.	 January Garage Sale: Sixteen tables were sold this year.  The garage sale was not held last 
year. Board will review the frequency of event for the future.
2.	 April program will be presented by Karen Eckmeier.  The Saturday program subject will be 
“Large Log Cabins with Curves.”
4th VP for Services – Leti Zavala
Not present
5th VP for Community Outreach – Gail Clover
1.	 Bright Hopes will be coordinated by Linda Nash
2.	 Community Education will be coordinated by Oralia Aves
3.	 Villa San Antonio  will be given more batting as requested.
4.	 Met with Barbara Sumlin, who discussed sub-committee members’ duties. 
Parliamentarian – Sylvia Jolet
Not present
New Business
None.
The Board Meeting adjourned at 3:34 p.m. Submitted by Janice Schwab, GSAQG Secretary.
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Patterns for bibs to make for patients at the 
Audie Murphy VA Hospital are available on a 

check out and return basis.

Congrats to Irene Moffet, our winner 

of the Golden Carrot award.  We 

appreciate her, and all of you that 

have supported us through the years.  

Please remember to turn in your 

completed blocks at the next Guild 

meeting, and enter the drawing.  

Thanks!

2019 Summer Quilt Retreat
June 9-14 in Camp Wood, Texas.

	 The cost is $440.00, the same as last year.  
Sign up will begin at the February 9th Guild meeting.  
A $50 deposit and a completed Information Sheet 
must be turned in to be entered in the Retreat Roster.  

	 Incomplete registrations will be put on a 
Waiting List until paperwork is completed.  If the 
Roster is filled before your complete paperwork 
is received you will stay on the Waiting List & be 
moved to the Roster (in the order of who completed 
their paperwork first) if there is a cancellation. 

	 The Information Sheet will be posted on 
the Website Summer Retreat Page by Tuesday 
evening. You can fill it out in advance. http://www.
sanantonioquilt.org/pages/SummerRetreat.html

	 Dual sign up is allowed, one person can 
register two people but complete information for 
both parties is required to have both on the Roster.

	 Please contact Sharon Ross at mswyotx@
gmail.com if you have any questions.  I don't 
answer my phone if I  don't recognize your 
number, if  you have to call  please leave a 
detailed message! My number is in the directory.
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GSAQG General Meeting Minutes

January 12, 2019

Mary McCarthy, President, called the meeting to order at 10 a.m. at the Coker UMC gym.
President – Mary McCarthy.  

1.	 Rosebud award presented to Trixie Shell for her work on the October Mini-Retreat.
President Pro-Tem – Dea Jae Shore

1.	 Reported that fabrics are available at the guild storage unit for Bees to use for guild related projects. 
Contact her for more information.

Secretary Janice Schwab
1.	 A call received for donation of bolts of fabric was referred to Dea Jae Shore.

Treasurer – Karen Nanos
1.	 Reported guild cash and savings of $63,957.09 at the end of December

1st VP for Special Events – Elaine Staller
1.	 Melissa Allo is in charge of the Winter Retreat being held this month.  Check in at 1:00, lunch not 
provided, dues must be current.  An e-mail was sent with details.  
2.	 Quilt show 2019 chair, Janet Miller, co-chair Jen Eskridge. Show is September 20-21 at the SA 
Event Center, 410 and Marbach Rd.  300 quilts will be accepted.  Candy Reinhard has the challenge fabric.  
Suellis Moore is in charge of the silent auction and is accepting small items.  The raffle quilt is available for 
display at other guilds/organizations.

2nd VP for Information – Ina Ramirez
1.	 3 members did not receive newsletter.  If the e-mail URL is SBCglobal.net, check spam or junk fold-
ers.
2.	 Photographer provided a web cam to offer a better screen image of proceedings at meetings. 
3.	 Current year members who sent their dues through the mail can pick up the membership card from 
Dea Jae.
4.	 Renew membership by the end of the February guild meeting in order to be listed in the guild direc-
tory.

3rd VP for Programs – Janet Miller
1.	 Garage sale today
2.	 PIPPS (Projects in Progress Previously Started) Show and Tell #4.  It is not too late to participate.  
Begin with the number drawn today. 
3.	 February classes presented by Dawn Heese, Missouri.  Friday, 9-4, Wool Applique, Saturday, Scal-
loped Edge Quilt Class.
4.	 April classes presented by Karen Eckmeier. Friday, Feb. 12 class, Happy Villages collage class, and 
Saturday, Feb. 13, Layered Log Cabins with Curves.  These are Eleanor Wright classes – pay for the class; 
if attend, some or all of fee will be refunded.

4th VP Services – Leti Zavala
1.Golden Carrot drawing given to Irene Moffett.
2. QPC meeting held January 29th, 9:30-11:30 at the convent.

5th VP for Community Outreach – Gail Clover
1.	 Expressed appreciation to Barbara Sumlin and all committee members for help in making a smooth 
transition to the Community Outreach position.
2.	 Committee reports:

a.	 Cathy Wallace, chair of the Institute of Texas Cultures, reported The Asian Festival is being held 
February, 9; a class is being started for those interested in hand quilting.
b.	 Barbara Sumlin showed the bibs made for the patients at Audie Murphy.  Patterns may be checked 
out; Barbara, Janet Miller, and Mary McCarthy, visited Audie Murphy and presented 6 bibs, 6 lap quilts, 
and 20 fleece blankets to the hospice wing.  The gifts were much appreciated.
c.	 Storybook Quilts chair, Linda Kirk, was not present. Give any completed quilts to Jackie Randall.
d.	 Linda Nash is the new chair for Bright Hopes.  She wants to start a new Bee with set times and 
dates to accommodate all who are interested.

Parliamentarian – Sylvia Jolet ~ No report                  
New Business ~ None
There were 5 guests in attendance.  The guild welcomed 5 new members: Lynda Cicello, Kristy Walker, Shawn 
Loup, Celeste Lira, Edmund Martinez.  $3 was collected for nametag fines.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:38 a.m.  Submitted by Janice Schwab, Secretary.
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2019 Raffle Quilt

2019 Quilt Show

We have 229 days until the 2019 Quilt Show, Color The World With Quilts. The show is September 20 and 
21, at the SA Event Center, 410 and Marbach. Challenge fabric is still available; buy a fat quarter or two for $5.00 ea. 
from Candy Reinhard at the Guild meeting.

Stop by the Show table to pick up sale ticket packets and bookmarks. The raffle quilt is scheduled to be at 
Sew Special during the Bluebonnet Shop Hop, March 28-30. Please sign-up for a 2 hr. shift. We will need to get the 
raffle quilt to as many venues as possible, if you have a club, group or job that will allow the quilt to be displayed 
PLEASE let me know. I hope that you can sell tickets but even displaying the quilt and handing out bookmarkers will 
help get the word out about the show.

We are working on show sponsors. Sew Special has agreed to be the Gold Sponsor, $500.00 Best of Show 
award. Before the holidays, we had tentative agreements from two others for a Silver and a Bronze sponsorship. 
We still need a Silver and three Bronze sponsor, if you are interested in being a sponsor please see Ida Blankenship 
Kujawski or me.

I hope that you are working on a quilt or 2-3 quilts for the show. We have room to display over 300 quilts 
so get the sewing machines going, get those tops quilted and be proud to show off the Guild’s many, many talented 
members.

Janet Miller, 2019 Quilt Show Chair
210 492-7684, jjmiller@satx.rr.com
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21st Annual
Bluebonnet Shop Hop

March 28-30, 2019
c

THE QUILT HAUS
651 N. Business 35, #510 • New Braunfels

830-620-1382

MESQUITE BEAN FABRICS
6708 N New Braunfels Ave • San Antonio

210-281-1256

MEMORIES BY THE YARD
8015 Mainland • San Antonio

210-520-4833

B&B QUILTING
410 East Loop St • Buda

512-312-2299

HOLLY DEE QUILTS
405 E Davis St • Luling

830-875-5432

GONE QUILTIN
1115 Cedar Street • Bandera

830-796-4360

A QUILTER’S FOLLY
8213 Brodie Ln. #100 • Austin

512-899-3233

SEW SPECIAL QUILTS
5139 N Loop 1604 West Suite 110 • San Antonio

210-698-6076

• Extended Shopping Hours
Thursday 9-8, Friday 9-7, 
Saturday 9-7

• Grand Prize- 3 days/2 nights 
for 6 people at Green Valley 
Getaway in Pipe Creek

• 20 Prize Baskets
• Demos at all shops 
• Exclusive 2019 Bluebonnet
  Shop Hop Fabric

• Challenge Block Contest (These 
12-1/2” unfinished blocks will be 
made into quilts and donated to a 
designated charity)

• Free Fat Quarter at each shop for 
each participant

• Individual Shop Drawings ($21 Gift 
Certificate) One per day per shop.

• Special thank you gift for each Shop 
Hop Finisher (Visits all 8 shops)

www.bluebonnetshophop.net

– 2019 Participating Shops –
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild

Treasurer’s Report
For the Twelve Months Ending December 31, 2018

YTD Actual 2018 Budget
REVENUES
Ordinary Income:

CD Interest  $643.77  $500.00 
Savings  $3.63  $- 

Other income  $238.17  $- 
Garage Sale  $-  $- 

Magazine Sales  $102.15  $500.00 
Nametage Fines  $28.25  $30.00 

Newsletter Postage  $-  $75.00 
Dues - Membership  $5,396.00  $5,500.00 

Newsletter / Directory Ads  $1,325.00  $1,500.00 
Workshops  $4,316.00  $3,600.00 

Fund Raising:
Quilt Show  $650.00  $- 

Auction  $16,327.00  $20,000.00 
Self-Sustaining:

Retreat - Summer  $13,010.00  $10,500.00 
Retreat - Winter  $11,070.00  $8,500.00 

Mini-Retreats  $1,400.00  $1,000.00 
Houston Bus Trip  $3,640.00  $3,000.00 

Total Revenues    $58,149.97  $54,705.00 
EXPENSES
Administration:

Administration  $207.20  $5,000.00 
Bank & CC  $881.17  $- 
Insurance  $5,726.00  $- 

Office Supplies & Postage  $229.98  $- 
CPA / Tax Return  $600.00  $- 

Other  $103.16  $- 
Equipment Purchase  $-  $250.00 

Janitorial  $25.00  $225.00 
Sunshine & Shadows  $-  $25.00 
Memorial Quilt & Bios  $-  $25.00 

Permanent Quilt collectiion  $-  $25.00 
Door Prizes  $284.68  $100.00 

Telephone  $-  $150.00 
Storage facility  $4,504.00  $3,972.00 

Rent (Meetings)  $2,810.00  $1,680.00 
Rent (Workshops)  $550.00  $420.00 

Membership expenses:
Membership Supplies  $-  $200.00 

Newsletter / Directory Printing  $255.00  $300.00 
Postage  $-  $100.00 

Webpage  $-  $400.00 
Quilt Show  $1,878.81  $800.00 
Auction  $6,204.40  $10,000.00 
Community Activities:

Bright Hopes  $475.57  $500.00 
Storybook Quilts  $168.35  $300.00 

Community Education  $-  $150.00 
Quilt Angels  $290.41  $400.00 

ITC  $-  $25.00 
Membership Services & Activities:

Ethel Howey Grant  $480.00  $1,000.00 
Library  $-  $200.00 

QPC  $267.45  $275.00 
QPFC  $-  $275.00 

Video Library  $26.45  $150.00 
Programs  $1,587.26  $7,000.00 

Workshops  $3,052.74  $4,500.00 
Self-Sustaining Activities:

Mini-Retreats  $1,140.82  $1,000.00 
Retreat - Summer  $13,225.04  $10,500.00 

Retreat - Winter  $10,542.54  $8,500.00 
Houston Bus Trip  $3,245.85  $3,000.00 
Total Expenses  $58,761.88  $61,447.00 

Net  $(611.91)  $(6,742.00)
Ending Jefferson Operating  $18,947.32 
[2015 Technology Fund Inc]  $(1,696.64)
Ending Jefferson Savings  $3,105.83 
SSFCU CD’s & Savings  $31,640.87 
SSFCU Wright Class CD  $11,959.71 
Total Guild Funds  $63,957.09 
Karen Nanos, Treasurer
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BUSY FINGERS WORKSHOP 
 

JEANNETTE JAY  
DESIGNER / QUILTER / BAGINEER 

 
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS   

210-219-8880 
busyfingerssa@sbcglobal.net 

 

pinterest.com/mamajay55 
instagram.com/mamajay55 

etsy.com/shop/busyfingersworkshop 
1st Friday Art Walk – 1011 S. Alamo (weather permitting) 

 
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Dwanna Martinez 
Longarm Quilting Services 
 
804-621-3682 
dwannamartinez@gmail.com 
San Antonio, Texas 

  urban elementz  

Wire Wrap
by

Jessica Schick

Sun Kissed
by

Patricia E. Ritter

Brioche
by

Patricia E. Ritter

Copper
by 

Melonie J. Caldwell

1000's of Distinctive Quilting Designs
available as paper and digital pantographs, and stencils

To see the our extensive collection visit:
www.urbanelementz.com

new braunfels  .  texas
830.964.6133



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President			   Mary McCarthy
President Pro Tem	 DeaJea Shore
1st Vice President
  for Special Events	 Elaine Staller
2nd Vice President	
  for Information		  Ina Ramirez
3rd Vice President
  for Programs		  Janet Miller
4th Vice President  
  for Services	 	 Leti Zavala
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach
						     Gail Clover
Secretary			   Janice Schwab
Treasurer			   Karen Nanos
Parliamentarian		  Sylvia Jolet
		 Term expires December 2019

February Schedule

February 4 Board Meeting     3:00 PM 
     @ Igo Branch Library

February 9 Guild Meeting   10:00 AM
     @ Coker United Methodist Church 

Check out the calendar on our web page 
for Bee meetings and other Guild related 
events.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 
INFORMATION

REGULAR DUES  $ 24
SENIOR (65+)       $ 18
YOUTH  (6-18)      $   6

Send your check to: 
GSAQG
PO Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268


